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Funding supports 
healthy aging 
centers
The Administration for Community 
Living has funded NCOA to 
continue leading two
programs—the National Falls 
Prevention Resource Center and 
the National Chronic Disease Self­
Management Education Resource 
Center. See how we're supporting 
local organizations that offer
evidence-based healthy aging 
programs.
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Resume tips for older job seekers
Do you serve older adults who are looking to re-enter the workforce or 
switch career paths? The job market is ever-changing, but one thing that 
still matters is a solid resume. Read and share these 5 tips from
RetirementJobs.com.
See tips | Find more employment resources on EconomicCheckUp®

Meeting the needs of low-income LGBT seniors
Older LGBT individuals face unique 
legal needs when encountering 
poverty and discrimination. Justice in 
Aging and Services and Advocacy for 
Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, & Transgender 
Elders (SAGE) have released a special 
report and video that highlight these 
issues.

Read the report | Watch the video

Coming up...

Innovations to Promote and Sustain Falls Prevention Programs: Get 
ready for Falls Prevention Awareness Day on Sept. 22 with new 
resources and tools. Aug. 10 @ 2 p.m. ET

Senior Centers 2016 Conference: Join us in Philadelphia Sept. 26-28 
for the nation's only conference dedicated to senior center 
professionals. Register by Sept. 16.

National Senior Center Month 2016: Use our ideas to celebrate this 
September!
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